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MINUTES OF ELLOWES HALL TENANT’S & RESIDENT’S ASSOCIATION

PUBLIC MEETING

held at The British Legion Club,

Ruiton Street, Dudley.

Thursday 27 January 2011 7.00pm start.

PRESENT:

As attendance list
APOLOGIES:

Paul Greenaway Eileen Blakesley
1
Welcome & Introduction

In the absence of the Chair the Vice Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting including guest speakers.

2
Apologies

As above.

3
Gaynor Brookes – Senior Service Delivery Manager – West Midlands Division – Victim Support

Gaynor gave a presentation on the background of the support division that she is involved in and explained that she covers the Dudley, Walsall & Wolverhampton areas.

To summarise the presentation as follows:

Victim Support is a national charity giving free and confidential help to victims of crime, witnesses, their family, friends and anyone else affected across England and Wales. They are not a government agency and anyone who needs help do not have to report a crime to the police. A Witness Service in available in every criminal court.
Anyone who does not wish to contact police can also give photographic evidence which is kept on file for 6 years in a secure place.

All of the staff support over 6500 volunteers. The service is built on volunteers without these the service could not continue. All volunteers undergo a CRB check and specific training especially those who deal with serious crime.
From April this year the new Victim Care Unit based in Birmingham will deliver face-to-face support to victims including access to the Unit over weekends also.

Specialised caseworkers are also available to people with greater service needs including Specialised Victim Caseworkers and Specialised Homicide Workers.

West Midlands Police automatically refer all victims of recorded crime to VS except where victims have specifically requested not to and certain motor offences. Victims of sexual, domestic violence or relatives of homicide victims will only be contacted by VS if specifically given their explicit consent.
Support is given to anyone who has to attend court and also to family and friends and will also look to help with any costs where applicable.

Anyone who is a victim of anti-social incidents will help if can or refer to specific support teams.  These have to be recorded crimes.

With regards to hate crimes again these have to be recorded and if a serious incident then again specialised teams will deal with this and one of these teams are based in their Dudley branch and will be available to talk to you.

Contact Information

Website – www.victimsupport.org.uk/
Support line: 0845 3030900

Dudley Victim Support address: 57 The Broadway, Dudley, DY1 1AP 

Tele: 01384 212721

If anyone would like to volunteer then please contact the above address.

The Vice Chair thanked Gaynor for a very interesting presentation which was welcomed by all.
4
Minutes of Meeting/Matters Arising 


Minutes were read and accepted as a true record.

Councillor Stanley arrived at meeting

5
Housing Managers – Patch Report


Ahmed Salam and welcome to Louise Robson


Ahmed explained that Phil Smith has now moved to a new area and that part of the TRA area will now be covered by Louise Robson and Christine Overton on a job shared basis.


Ahmed confirmed the following issues:


Had been made aware of the complaints received about youths causing problems and that a letter will be sent to the individuals once confirmation of where they live.


The 2 empty houses situated in Ellowes Road are now ready for new tenants and confirmation was given that gardens will be put right.

Any overgrown hedges will be dealt with.


The last walkabout was very successful and the next one will be Thursday 3 February 2011 and future dates will be agreed between HMs and TRA.


The garages at The Close –the doors will be boarded up but unfortunately the roofs cannot be dealt with as there are asbestos issues.  All garages will be reviewed in the area.


Action:  HMs to give update at next Public Meeting.

6
Question & Answer Session with Housing Managers

Due to the incidents in the houses mentioned above what guarantee can be given that this will not happen again once new tenants are found.


Ahmed confirmed that the houses in question are classed as “sensitive lettings” especially 61 Ellowes Road and that this is being given supervised viewings.


Why are abandoned properties left for so long before council do anything about them?


Explained that the council have to go through Abandonment Laws which take time.  Each case has to be looked at individually by letting department.

Vice Chair thanked both HMs for update and HMs then left the meeting.
7
PC Johal, Police, Sedgley – Update on current issues.


PC Johal confirmed the following:

Although there have been cutbacks in the Police Gornal has in fact more Police presence.


The Alcoholic Ban has now been approved and appears to be on track and will be in force within the next 6/8 months.   There is at the moment financial issues with regards producing signage for this but once sorted the signs will be put up.


Catalytic crimes now reduced.


There have been reports of lead stealing on houses and garages.


Reports on horses roaming in certain areas. Once reported police will deal with and council will also be involved.  RSPCA  will NOT be involved if the animal is not in distress.


ASB Contracts have now been handed out to certain individuals who have been involved constantly with any issues.   Once the ASB Contract is breached the police can then take this to the next level and an ASBO can be issued.


Over Christmas a peak in incidents drinking , snow balling etc however the figures are predicting a lower number than expected.


Off Licence test purchases have been in progress in Gornal with the outcome of these test being very positive.

Drink drive stats have dropped in general in the Dudley area as a whole.


With regards to ASB issues in general this has improved in the area, however there are still areas that are being monitored especially Furlong Walk into Ruiton Street, Sandstone Close and also the shops on the Five Ways.  One of the issues concerning this is that youths from different areas that are coming into Gornal and causing some of these problems.


Cllr Stanley gave concern on how the monitoring of the non drink ban will be put into practice and hopes that this can be monitored.


Vice Chair thanked PC Johal for his report.
8
Group Feedback


Dudley Federation of Tenants & Residents (DFTRA).


Unfortunately due to clash of dates there was no feedback from the meeting and it was agreed that all future TRA meetings will be after the DFTRA meetings.
Action:  CB to confirm DFTRA meeting dates and ensure that this does not happen again.

9
AOB


Concern given with regards to speeding down Wood Road and other areas of the estate and that nothing seems to be happening even though this has been reported many times to the Council.  If needs be then take this issue further ie: Express & Star and MPs.

PC Johal confirmed that if specific vehicles can be reported then this will then be taken up and looked into.  A request for stats to be given from the speed survey that the Police undertook.

Action:  Speed survey stats to be made available by Police at next meeting.

A request for the fencing that has been erected by council in Coalway Road which is now causing a problem to be removed.  This will be looked into.


Park Road residents and tenants complained about garden wheelie bins, recycling bins not being taken away and being told that they have to be directly on the pavements otherwise have refused to deal with.   Some of the buildings are quite a distance away from the pavement and due to the age of some of the tenants it is impossible to move to the pavement area.   A request that this be looked into.


It was stated that assisted collection is available but it was stated that some of these requests are in place but refusal is still being given.
9
Date, time & venue of next Meeting this will be the AGM

The British Legion, Ruiton Street, Lower Gornal, Dudley


28 April 2011 starting at 7pm
Meeting closed 9.00pm
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